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FO&M Personnel Changes

Staff Kudos

Join a DEI Committee

To Paralegal/Legal and Administrative As-
sistant Melissa Maxwell, Lisa Celone wrote, 
"Before time gets away from us, I want to 
thank you for scheduling and providing 
critical support for our Campus Services DEI 
initiative. There are a lot of variables to con-
sider when scheduling multiple DEI events 
and you’ve managed the work with patience, 
a positive attitude, and attention to detail. 
In addition to scheduling events, you’ve 
helped with the DEI surveys, drafted post-
ers, and kept us all well-informed. Your work 
is exemplary, and I appreciate all you do to 
support this division-wide priority.  
You are a joy to work with!"

Athletics needs to give a shout out to [Mas-
ter Fire Safety Technician] Bruce Plummer 
for his help on Saturday with the baseball 
scoreboard. He came in for a few hours and 
did everything he could to help us out which 
we appreciate greatly. Thank you.
Dustin Smith
Associate Athletic Director for Facilities and 
Operations

Participation by a variety of employees is 
key to making our Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion (DEI) Iniative a success. A great 
way to share your ideas is to join the Culture 
of Caring Committee or the newly forming 
Communications Committee. I
f you're interested in joining or would like to 
learn more about these committees, please 
send an email to Campus.Services.DEI@
dartmouth.edu. We look forward to hearing 
from you!

Facilities Operations & Management is going 
through change with this week’s departure of 
Sandra Sowle, Custodial Services Manager, 
and Chad Loomis, the Director of Operations. 
While recruitment will begin shortly for a new 
Custodial Services Manager, the Director of 
Operations position was eliminated. In his 
email announcement to FO&M staff and key 
facility contacts on campus, Frank Roberts, 
the AVP of FO&M, said that an interim plan to 
manage these areas will be announced shortly.  
Meanwhile, the employees who reported di-
rectly to Sandra and Chad will report to Frank. 

QQuestion:
Do I have to pay taxes on 
a gift card received from 
Campus Services?

AAnswer:
Only if it is $50 or more.

Monica Godfrey from DPMS had a great idea 
to share tidbits of interesting or helpful informa-
tion in a "Did you Know?" section of our news-
letter. This first tidbit confirms there are no tax 
implications on the gift cards distributed at our 
raffles. Good to know!

We asked Deo Mwano, our DEI consultant, to devel-
op a new logo that incorporates the culture of caring 
symbol (left) that we present in our weekly newsletter 
with the 7 Principles that define our division's desire 
culture. We hope you like this new logo that we'll 
showcase around the division.   

From last week's BBQ: EHS with Josh 
Keniston, and Custodian Miles Strang

Watch the DEI Town Hall
Thanks to all who joined the Campus Services 
leadership team at a recent DEI Town Hall 
meeting. For those who were unable to attend, 
the May 19 Town Hall can be watched at the 
following YouTube link: https://www.youtube.
com/watch?v=_Al-NpLJSEw


